LOUDOUN MEDICAL CENTRE

Minutes of Meeting on Tuesday 9th September 2014
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by chair Heather Orr.

STAFF PRESENT: -  Heather Orr & Audrey Craig

MEMBERS PRESENT: -  M.L, J.A, J.A, M.C & J.M.  Apologies from Dr Robertson, A.A., H.W, L.B.

AGENDA

MARKETING OF PRACTICE WEBSITE (www.loudoun-medical-practice.co.uk)

NEWSLETTER & HANDBOOK

FURTHER DISCUSSION REQUIRED ON SUGGESTIONS BOX

MEMBERS TAKING MINUTES

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Heather started the meeting by thanking members for their attendance and informed them that the Practice website was now up and running.  They were informed that patients are required to log in and set up a password where they will then be able to order prescriptions online and update demographic details as required as well as find useful links, practice information and first aid advice.  

Members agree better marketing of website was required.  J.M stated she attends surgery once per year for an asthma annual review and would therefore not see advertising of site on prescriptions or in chemist.  Better marketing of website should be done through leaflet distribution.  J.M suggested contacting Church of Scotland regarding their leaflet drop.  M.C. suggested the post office, hairdressers and bakers; she will contact them and ask if they will display our leaflets.  J.A. will ask about leaving leaflets at local newsagents.  J.M. suggested the local schools putting leaflets in kid’s school bags.  If considered the Head Teacher would need to be contacted regarding this.  M.L. thought of the bowling club notice board.  J.A. wondered about West Sound Radio but members considered the costing for this may be too much.  M.L.  recommended speaking to Head of the Community Council to see if the group could suggest or help. 
 J.A.  said she would speak to Local Newsletter Publisher and get a costing.  Heather informed the group that L.B. had tried to obtain a copy of Strathaven paper with local GP’s column. However she could not get hold of one and was informed the GP no longer did this.  GP’s in the Practice were asked about this and none of them were keen to write a column.  Members said the cost of an article in Valley Advertiser is minimal and we should look into this.  M.L.  said Darvel Improvement Group has a Christmas Fair which will be held in November this year and it was suggested the PPG go along with our board with useful information, leaflets, flu vaccination information etc.  Members, Heather and Audrey said they would be happy to help with this.  J.A thought of having notices on boards at Collins Court and Ross Court for our patients.  M.L said there is a notice board at the square in Darvel and to contact a member of Community Council re accessing this.  M.L also suggested putting a notice on the Church Guild notice board.  J.A.  will ask if the Golf Club would display a leaflet on their notice board.  
Members didn’t know we had a Handbook as it is only given to newly registered patients and suggested that it would be difficult to distribute on mass due to its size.  They suggested it be display in reception within a folder which patients could peruse at their convenience.  J.A. stated that if there is something on the wall to read people do generally have a look at it provided it is kept up to date.  We informed the group that as we have a new build we are not really permitted to put posters up on the walls.  J.A. also suggested leaving a few copies with the magazines and that the PPG board could be used more in reception for advertising of such and forthcoming health issues.
Heather informed the group that the Practice was supportive of the Perspex suggestions box in reception.  J.M had offered the surgery computers for the Patients to use for this but the GP’s and staff felt it would be difficult to police.  Suggestion boxes will hopefully be in place within the 3 surgeries before the next PPG meeting.  We still do not have a Muirkirk Member on our PPG and are hopeful that this may be remedied soon.
The members were asked if any of them would consider taking the minutes at future meetings so that other members of staff (who don’t take minutes i.e. Receptionists) could be invited along.  Members were not keen on this as some are already on other committees.  Audrey agreed to continue taking minutes at the meetings so that Heather can invite Receptionists as well as Secretaries to the meetings.

J.M asked if the meeting time could be moved as she travels from Glasgow and has to rush to get here on time.  Heather explained that it will normally be the on call GP who will attend the meeting and they are here until 6:00 pm.  Therefore it was agreed the time would be moved slightly to 6:15 pm.  Members asked if minutes of the meeting could be emailed rather than posted.  Email addresses were taken and members will be emailed in due course.  J.A. asked if members were to contact Heather with news of their promotion of Practice leaflets in order to get leaflets out into the community rather than waiting until the next meeting to action this.  This was agreed.

Heather closed the meeting and thanked all for attending.

Next meeting will be held on Tuesday 9th December 2014 at 6:15 pm.

Minutes will be emailed to members.

